
Annual General Meeting – Executive Director’s Report 

December 12th, 2017 
 
Thank you all for coming tonight. Your support of adult soccer is appreciated. We have received a lot of 
feeback over the last year, and encourage this to continue as they both help improve the quality of our 
service and our league. 
 
A review of our past year includes another change in the office as Daniel Kelly joined the team as our 
Operations Coordinator. He has been a tremendous asset to our office and league, and we are very happy 
to have him. Steven Schmidt has also joined the team again while I am away. We are grateful for his 
return, and to Rebecca for her continued dedication to us and the league. 
 
Once again, I must quickly acknowledge our board. This year more than ever as we won the bid, and are 
hosting the 2018 Toyota National Championship. We anticipate a busy year, and their time, effort, and 
expertise is priceless. 
 
As far as the last year, we had struggles with Goalline and PayPal but will continue to try to make the 
registration procedure and website pages as flawless as possible. Unfortunatley, our attempt to ease our 
players access to our office was unsuccessful, and therefore the weekly open late night has been 
cancelled due to lack of use from the players. We will continue to attempt different things to ensure our 
members our getting the best service possible. So, as previously mentioned, please continue to offer your 
feedback and suggestions. 
 
This year we worked closely with the SYS and the SDSRAI to come to an agreement between our 
associations. We look forward to a continued relationship with both associations. 
 
Also, we intend to continue to maintain our transparency, and update our information to our website as 
readily as it is available. Our players have constant access to all of our rules and protocols, and this way 
they can be informed and aware of everything SAS at all times. 
 
Thank you again to everyone in attendance, and throughout our league. I look forward to hearing from 
you! 
 
Merry Christmas! Have a wonderful year! 
 
Danielle Zimmer 
Executive Director 
Saskatoon Adult Soccer Inc. 
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